



KEY DATES

TERM TWO

Term 3 - Week 7

Friday 26th August CLUBS @ 1.30

Term 3 - Week 8

Monday 29th August

PUPIL FREE DAY

Wednesday 31st August

Father's Day stall

Friday 2nd September

Last day for 'Pie Drive' orders

Lighthouse Theatre (Year 3-6) @ 1.00

Hoop-Time – Year 5-6 (Boy + Girl Team)

Drama workshops – Years 3-6

Sunday 4th September

Father's Day

Term 3 - Week 9

Tuesday 6th September

Year 5-6 Melbourne Museum Excursion

Parents' Club @ 7.30

Wednesday 7th September

Year 3 -4 Norval Camp (3 days)

Thursday 8th September

Year 3 -4 Norval Camp

Friday 9th September

Year 3 -4 Norval Camp

Term 3 - Week 10

Tuesday 13th September

School Council

Wednesday 14th September

WSC Performance @ 10.30

Parents' Club (Pie Collection)

Friday 16th September

Final day of Term 3

Footy Dress Up day

Hot Dog Orders - Parents' Club

Zooper Doopers for sale each Friday – 50c.

ALLANSFORD ALIVE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Whole School Assembly

Congratulations to Ryan for an excellent assembly presentation last Friday. Ryan was keen to start his assembly preparation from early in the week and did a great job at getting all his showcases organised early so he had time to practice. Well done, Ryan.



Professional Planning Day

Please note that next Monday 29th August is a pupil free day. It is a day that all teachers have a professional practice day. Normally, these days are spread over the term but due to shortages of replacement staff, the department has authorised these to occur on the one day. TheirCare are offering a program for those families interested in accessing this resource on Monday. It is a department and School Council approved day. Part of the new agreement is that staff will have three planning days in the 2022 school year.



Values Award

Congratulations Mackenzie for being presented with last week's Values Award. Mackenzie (Year Two) was acknowledged for collecting sports equipment and in doing so respecting our school. Well done, Mackenzie



Melo Award

Congratulations Oska (Foundation) on being presented with last week's Melo Award. Oska was observed collecting papers in the yard and acknowledged for his class work and in doing so respecting the school and showing what is to be a good learner. Well done, Oska!



Poetry

Congratulations to the students from Year 3-4B for sharing their wonderfully creative poetry with the assembly audience. Finn, Indigo, Harley & Jack shared their Onomatopoeia Poetry. Billy and Locky shared their rhyming poems. Well done!



Glass Blowing Studio

Congratulations to Logan and Ella (Year 3-4A) for sharing their reflections on the virtual glass blowing tour. Thanks for the observations and learnings!



Students of the Week



ZOOPER DOOPER FRIDAY

Each Friday our student leaders give the students across the school the opportunity to purchase a Zooper Dooper for \$0.50.
All monies raised goes toward a charity chosen by SALT groups.



Science Activities

Congratulations to Gemma and Lahni (Year Six) for acknowledging the students and staff who organised and conducted the Science activity rotations last Thursday. It was a great way to celebrate Science Week.



Hoop-Time

Congratulations to the Year 4 Boys for sharing their Hoop-Time experiences with the assembly audience. The Year 4 Boys team won three games and lost two games and narrowly missed a spot in the grand-final.

Next Friday 2nd September, the Year 5-6 Hoop-Time teams will play in their competition.



Pie Drive Orders

Parents' Club have organised a 'Pie Drive' fundraiser to get families through the end of the Winter. All families are invited to place an order with all items supplied by the Freckled Duck.



Birthdays

Congratulations to Kade and Luke for turning another year older last week. Hope you had a great day!



Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion
Survey

The survey will be open from Monday 15 August to Friday 16th September.

This link will take you directly to the survey.

https://www.orima.com.au/parent

Select the School - Allansford & District Primary School
Enter the School PIN- 725332
When complete, please click on the tick button at the end of the survey to submit your answers.



The Emperor's New Clothes
Performance



New Playground

Parents' Club were thrilled to be able to finally place an order for a new playground.
The installation of the new playground has been scheduled to commence on February 1st, 2023.

Cows Create Careers

We have been fortunate to have some wonderful speakers engage with our students over the past weeks. This program helps to provide practical, insightful dairy industry education and career opportunities to school students across Australia. This week, Travis and Brett Membrey spoke to our students about their farming operation and gave a practical insight into the day-to-day operations but also the forward thinking and planning involved.





Book Week

Congratulations to Mrs McMahon for her organisation of Book Week activities. The theme of Book Week is 'Dreaming with your eyes open.' Throughout the week there are many activities that include:

- Guess the character hunt (silhouettes)
- Bookmark competition
- Guess the book in the jar
- Match the teacher with their favorite book
- What does your book make you dream about?

Dress up day was on Wednesday and students participated in a parade before doing a book activity featuring one of the award-winning books.









